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COMMENTS OF THE NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF BROADCASTERS 

The National Association of Broadcasters ("NAB"), through its counsel, 

submits the following comments in response to the Notice of Inquiry ("NOl") issued 

by the Copyright Office (the "Office") on August 10,2006. See Cable Compulsory 

Licensing Reporting Practices, 71 Fed. Reg. 45749 (Aug. 10,2006). 

The NOI requests comments on proposed changes to the information required 

by cable operators' Statements of Accounts ("SOAs"). Because it is critical for the 

form both to be clear and to comport more directly with the legal requirements and 

the marketplace practices that have developed over the years since the forms were 

last overhauled, NAB agrees with the Office's proposed changes and recommends 

their adoption. 

In particular, the changes proposed for the purpose of requiring greater 

congruity between the "gross receipts" information in Space K of the form and the 

subscriber and rate information in Space E would allow the Office to conduct its 

compliance reviews with the benefit of more readily comparable base data. The 

same is true with respect to the proposed requirement to provide more detailed 



-

information regarding tiers of service, the specific location of cable headends, and 

the location of the reported cable communities. These proposed changes will have 

the effect of streamlining the process of reviewing and analyzing the forms, and will 

make the Office's job of determining compliance more efficient and more effective. 

In addition to effecting more meaningful compliance review, the proposed 

changes to the SOAs will remedy certain inconsistencies and ambiguity inherent in 

the existing forms, and should reduce confusion about the precise information 

required. Moreover, the proposed changes will more closely reflect the tiering 

practices of the cable marketplace. 

For these reasons, NAB supports the adoption of the Office's proposed 

changes to the Cable SOA forms. 
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